





























* Social and recreational outings, activities and
events for all.

» Educational seminars (on topics such as
finances, parent effectiveness training, child
development, stress reduction, job and college
readiness, and other client requested topics.)

+  Community service projects for the whole
family unit.

Kinship services are crucial. While children in
informal Kinship care face many of the same risks as
children in formal foster placements, they and their
caregivers are ineligible for most of the established
supports available to those families with a formal
foster care arrangement. These factors tend to lead
to an increased risk of poor health and ongoing

poverty.

When Kinship began in 2001, there were 30 families
who actively participated in the programs, and since
then, we have grown to serve over 120 families
throughout central, eastern and southern Alameda
County. Currently, Lincoln’s Kinship is the only
program in place to serve Kinship families in that
are.  n area comprising approximately 1,000
square kilometers and encompassing five regional
cities,

The overall trends in relative care giving are that
caregivers are often older, single, and low-income.
Relative caregivers are also more likely to have less
education, be in poorer health or disabled, lack health
insurance, and experience household food insecurity.
In Lincoln’s program, 74% of our caregivers are
between 50 and 70 years of age, about 11% are over
70, and approximately 70% are low income. Even
caregivers not considered low-income shoulder a
significant financial burden as they unexpectedly
enter child-rearing.

Most of the children in our program have survived
neglect, substance abuse exposure, and/or physical,

mental, or emotional abuse. Many are diagnosed
with attention deficit disorders, asthma, or learning
disabilities. Special needs are also very common in
kin, as at least 25% of our kinship youth are special
education students. In conjunction with all of the
above, approximately 60% of our youth have missed
schooling or had other educational obstacles due to
their family issues before coming to live with their
relatives.

‘There are many reasons why Kinship services are
needed.

According to census statistics, children living with
relatives are more likely to remain in the same home
for five years or more. Many of our families who are
now raising adolescents have cared for the children
since birth and over 90% of children in our program
remain with their kin caregivers, maintaining not
only a stable home life, but also consistent school
attendance. By comparison, 73% of children placed
in foster care for at least four years had moved a
minimum of three times.

Its also important to note that research indicates
that youth who feel more connected to their
schools, homes and communities are less likely to
engage in delinquent or gang activities. A recent
survey administered by Kinship to our families
indicates gang activity and neighborhood safety are
concerns for our Kinship youth and their caregivers.
Such prevention measures are more cost effective
and have a greater positive effect on families and
neighborhoods.

The Kinship office in Hayward is open and staff are
available to provide information and assistance from
9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday, and
Saturdays 10:00a.m. to 5:00p.m.

If you know of anyone who could use the support
of Kinship services, please contact Dynell Garron at

510.583.8026.









